
 
 
 

MINUTES - REVISED 
COMMISSION ON AGING 

Tuesday, June 11, 2019, 4:00 p.m. 
Janet Goeske Foundation & Senior Center  

5257 Sierra St., Riverside, CA 92504 
 
 
Commissioners Present: Mary T. Van Doren, Vicki Broach, Tom Donahue, Wilma Van 

Gundy Sharon Whitehead, Rosa Jimenez 
 
Commissioner Absent: Shari Fleischman, Cheryl Tavaglione and Gloria Moreno-Kelman 
 
 
Staff Present:  Adolfo Cruz , Director 
 Marnie Smith, Recreation Services Coordinator 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Vice Chair Broach called meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. 
 
 
CITIZENS PARTICIPATION  
 

1. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
 

Bill Abbott, California Senior Guide editor, mentioned he was going to start a 50+ Social 
Network. 
 
Chair and Commissioners stated that they wanted more details to be reflected in the minutes. 
 
Aurora Chavez, Resident, expressed her concern on the current change on the County Form. 
 
Lynn Heatley, with Love Riverside, extended the invitation to an upcoming event, “Big Serve” 
October 12 and 13.   
 
PRESENTATION 
 

2. AARP NETWORK OF AGE-FRIENDLY COMMUNITIES 
 
Bob Pratt presented on AARP Network and the benefits to seniors. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 



Commission on Aging Commission Minutes    June 11, 2019 

 
After discussion, the Commission approved the minutes for the May 14, 2019 meeting. 
 
Motion: Van Gundy 
Second:  Van Doren 
Ayes:   All  
 

4. DETERMINE WHETHER COMMISSIONER TOM DONAHUE’S ABSENCE FROM THE 
COMMISSION ON AGING COMMISSION MEETING ON MAY 14, 2019, SHOULD BE 
RECORDED AS AN EXCUSED OR UNEXCUSED ABSENCE 
 

After discussion, a motion was made to excuse Commissioner Donahue’s absence. 
 
Motion: Whitehead 
Second:  Van Gundy 
Ayes: All 
 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS, MEETING DATES, AND COMMISSION REQUESTS 

 
Commissioner Van Gundy mentioned she had attended a meet and greet with Councilmember 
Condor. She suggested that all Commissioners attend any future meet and greets with 
Councilmembers. 
 
Vice-Chair Broach motioned to remove Commissioner Moreno-Kelman from Commission on 
Aging Board. 
 
Vice-Chair Broach mentioned that they voted to remove Commissioner Moreno-Kelman off the 
Commission on Aging and didn’t fell it should be a Discussion Item because they voted to 
remove Commissioner Moreno-Kelman.  
 
After a brief discussion, Commissioner Van Gundy mentioned it was not on the agenda, so we 
would not be able to remove her and discussion should be moved to next meeting.  
 
Commissioner Whitehead extended an invitation to the Concert in the Park summer series and 
mentioned that she attended the first concert showcasing “Stone Soul”. 
 

  
ITEMS FOR FUTURE CONSIDERATION 
 

 Future Meetings Video taped   

 Stability of Staff Support 

 Ad Hoc Committees on Agenda 

 Update City Website Commissioners 

 UCR Institute on Aging 

 Elected Officials from Wards 2, 4, 6 Invite Andy and Adolfo Shari should invite 
 

5. ADJOURNMENT 
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Vice-Chair Broach adjourned the meeting at approximately 5:19 p.m. The next meeting will be 
held on Monday, July 15, 2019 at 4:00 p.m., at Art Pick Council Chambers, 3900 Main Street.  
 
 
 


